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SUBJECT

An ordinance authorizing the executive to sign an amendment to the Interlocal Agreement ("ILA") between the King County Ferry District ("KCFD") and King County.

SUMMARY

Proposed Ordinance 2010-0486 authorizes the executive to sign an amendment to the ILA between KCFD and King County that extends the term of the agreement by one year through December 2011.


COUNCIL PRIORITIES

Proposed Ordinance 2010-0486 continues the County's provision of water-borne transit, which advances the Council's 2010 priority Mobility for People, Goods and Services.

BACKGROUND

In May 2008, by Ordinance 16055, King County entered into an ILA with KCFD to provide operational support for delivering waterborne transit services (also referred to as passenger only ferry services).  This agreement identified the broad categories of services that the County could provide for KCFD on a reimbursement basis.  This agreement was amended in June 2009, by Ordinance 16541, which added technical analysis and planning services to the broad categories of the County's reimbursable services.

This agreement was established with a termination date of December 31, 2010.  The agreement also contained a provision, within section 9.1 of the agreement, for a two year extension.

In 2009, King County moved all of the Department of Transportation to biennial budgeting beginning with the 2010/2011 budget period.  This transition included KCFD's primary service provider, the Marine Division.

ANALYSIS

During preliminary discussions between the County and KCFD, both parties identified that a one-year extension would be amenable to allow for both alignment with the County's budget period and enough time for negotiation of a new ILA.

As such, Attachment A to Proposed Ordinance 2010-0486 was drafted to narrowly focus on:

1. Extending the termination date of the ILA to December 31, 2010; and 
2. Shortening the notification period from 180 days to 120 days, reflective of the remaining duration of the agreement.

AMENDMENTS

None at this writing.

ATTACHMENTS

1. Proposed Ordinance 2010-0486 with attachment
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